
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Northern Cape Branch of the Geological Society of South Africa 

“The Kalahari Manganese Fields Event & Excursion” 
In Remembrance of Prof. Nic Beukes 

 
Kuruman, NC, 9th & 10th November 2023 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Every memory we create is a footprint on the path of a life we make together” 

Special thank you to Assmang, South 32 and Glosam mines for hosting us and to the speakers for their exciting talks – Prof. Bruce Cairncross, Prof. Bertus Smith, Dr. 
Bjorn Von Der Heyden and Thomas Rambuda– the diversity in interesting talks were well incorporated and fitting for memorial of Prof. Nic Beukes. 

 Including thanks to Benjamin Ruzive/Lawrence Ngalela (Black Rock), Leonita Kuhn (Mamatwan), Elmar Human (Glosam) and Nkosinathi Mthethwa (Glosam) for hosting 
the mine site visits. To all who attended, thank you for sharing the event with us - what an amazing time with you all! 

Thank you to our sponsors, your contribution was greatly appreciated.”  

Loni Gallant (NC Branch Chairperson) 

 

 

 

 


